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DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Monday 30th September 2024  

- Potential ambassador presentations to the whole school.  



- Nasal Flu Spray 

- Deadline for free delivery of Bentley photographs 

• Tuesday 1st October 2024  

- 10.30am - 4.20pm  Year 5 & 6 Choir Invited to Epsom College Music Festival 

• Wednesday 2nd October 2024 - Selected Sports Crew Training in Leatherhead 8.45am - 

12.00pm 

• Thursday 3rd October 2024  

- Year 5 River Trip - All day.  

- Twelve 15 Harvest Festival Special School Lunch Menu 

• Friday 4th October 2024 

- Inter-house Cross Country 1.50pm-3.00pm. Parents welcome to watch 

- Visit by England scrum half, Claudia Macdonald (former pupil) 

Click here1 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

Click Here2 for Upcoming Events 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

England Rugby Scrum Half Claudia Macdonald to Visit 
Former pupil, member of the England Rugby Team (number 11) and the Exeter Chiefs is visiting us 

next week. Claudia visited last year and chatted to the children and donated a signed shirt for display 

in school. As you may know already, Claudia was a pupil here at Wallace Fields Juniors where she 

excelled in all sports including tag rugby, football and netball. She was also successful academically 

and her mum was a teacher here for a time. I invited Claudia in during the summer term to talk 

about women in sport and to inspire our girls to really go for it if they wanted to be successful. She is 

returning to promote sustainability and how we can be more mindful of things to help the planet - a 

topic very close to her heart. She will also teach one class a rugby skills lesson - the class with the 

most house points will win this opportunity.  We all look forward to seeing Claudia again and the 

newsletter will include details of her visit. 

Welcome to the New School Council  
I had the pleasure of meeting the new school councillors this week. They have been selected by their 

peers to represent their class views and they become a very strong part of pupil voice. There is a 

wide variety of representatives and they will get the opportunity to meet me once a month to talk 

over their ideas and opinions. The latest item that the School Council were keen to see completed 

was the all weather surface and this has just been finished. This years' school councillors are a feisty 

and expressive bunch with lots of great ideas to improve school. Their badges have been ordered 

and they will be able to wear them on their uniforms as soon as they arrive. 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 



 

Farewell To An Ex-Volunteer 
Over the summer, one of our pre-pandemic volunteers Sue Ward, passed away. She was 74. Sue was 

disabled and in a wheelchair, however arrived at school regularly to help in the office. I will be 

attending her funeral next week along with office team member Mrs Boddy and a former head 

teacher Mr Mapleson. Sue became part of the office team as a volunteer and was a great asset - 

getting on really well with the whole team for many years. We will miss her very much. 

THIS WEEK 

Celebrating Languages Day - Friday 27th September 2024 
On Friday 27th September 2024 we celebrated the study of different languages, cultures and 

countries at Wallace Fields Junior School on Celebrating Languages Day. It was lovely to see so many 

children dressed up in traditional dress or their cultural clothing. See below some great photos of 

some of the children. It was a lovely way to explore and celebrate the rich diversity that exists within 

Wallace Fields Juniors.  

Thank you to all the parents/carers who came along to help on the day by sharing their language, 

culture and country of birth.  Thank you to Olga Zubko, Nataliya Irvine, Hiu Yee Leung  (Cynthia), 

Federica Scollo, Machiko Watanabe and Epsom College. Unfortunately Deniz Ucuncu was unable to 

attend though might be able to come in at a later date. The children learned about many different 

languages and cultures including facts and language in Ukraine, China, Italy, Japan and Turkey. 

http://twitter.com/statuses/1839671241231278474 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Our Pupils Work at Bourne Hall Art Festival 
Congratulations to Marta Haka, Luna Chan, Harper De Bliquy and Reema Kumar for representing 

Wallace Fields at Bourne Hall. Their amazing artwork was displayed at the art festival this week and is 

still available for public viewing.  



 

 



 

 

Squads Selected 

 

The football and netball squads have now been selected and parents/carers informed.  The football 

and netball teams are using the app 'Spond' to organise activities and share  information. Parents/ 

carers have been sent the link so please don't forget to sign up. 

Sorry if your son/daughter is disappointed that they didn't get in the team.  It was a very tough 

competition this year.  We will endeavour to try and arrange a C team fixture at some point in the 

future.  If your Year 5 didn't make the team please be aware that we do prioritise the Year 6 children 

as it is their last chance in Junior School to represent their school so please do encourage them to 

sign up for trials next year. 

Home Start Parenting Workshop 
It was lovely to see so many parents are our Parenting Workshop on 26th September 2024. 

Hopefully they all found it useful and we will try and arrange another very soon. It was a very useful 

and informative session that covered a wide range of critical parenting issues in a face to face forum.  



It is a very calm and informal setting that allowed for questioning and discussion where needed. It 

was a shame that many who had signed up were not able to come, in future please do let us know if 

you are no longer able to attend.  Please see the handouts attached below. 

 



 

Stars of the Week Awards 
This week's Stars of the Week. Only one per class are nominated in our Celebration Assembly every 

Friday. They get a certificate and five house points for showing one or more of the school BELIEVE 

values - Brilliance, Enthusiasm, Learning, Inspiration, Equality, Vision and Every pupil matters. 

 

NEXT WEEK 

Nasal Flu Vaccination 
NHS  nurses will be visiting school on Monday 30th September 2024 to deliver flu  vaccinations via 

nasal spray. Please  find attached letter with full details and e-consent, which needs to be  completed 

by Tuesday 24th September.  



Please complete the e-consent form by 4pm on Tuesday 24th September 2024 

by visiting:www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk3 and entering the school’s unique code SR125298. If you 

do not want your child to receive a vaccine, then please fill in the ‘No’ box. If you do not want your 

child to receive the spray vaccine due to porcine gelatine, please fill in the ‘No’ box indicating this, 

and you will be given the opportunity to consent for an alternative vaccination.  

For more detailed information see the email sent to parents/carers earlier in the week. 

Year 5 and 6 Choir Invited to Epsom College Music Festival Tuesday 1st October 

10.30am - 4.20pm 
We are all looking forward to the Epsom College Music Festival on Tuesday 1st October. Mrs 

Johnstone emailed earlier today with a few final reminders and details. Don't forget that all children 

wear winter uniform with ties (and choir badges if they haven't lost them already!).  They should 

bring a waterproof coat and a water bottle in a small rucksack. 

Harvest Festival Special Menu on Thursday 3rd October 2024 

 

Individual School Photographs Order Deadline 
Your  school photographs are now online and ready for parents/guardians to view and  order. Please 

find attached PDF, which contains a direct link to the website and  instructions to purchase.  You will 

be required to enter the access  codes from the unique ticket your child was given on the day of 

the photo  shoot. The  deadline for free delivery to school is Monday 31st September 2024 at 

midnight.   After this date the parents will be required to pay for a home  delivery. 

 
3https://www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk/ 



Cross Country  - Parents Welcome Friday 4th October 2024 1.50pm-3.00pm 
The children over the next week or so will have the opportunity to run in heats for the cross 

country race happening on Friday 4th October 2024. Each year group has 16 selected boys and 16 

selected girls to represent their house. Children will be told if they are participating. If your child is 

selected, they must bring their PE kit to school in a bag (unless they already have a PE lesson that day 

in which case they will already be wearing their PE kit). Children are welcome to wear a t-shirt which 

represents their house colour. Please make sure they have a water bottle too. Parents and carers are 

welcome to come and watch the event. Entry will be via the field gates, using the alley way. The 

approximate timings are as follows:  

• 1:50pm - Lower school girls' race  

• 2:10pm - Lower school boys' race  

• 2:30pm - Upper school girls' race  

• 2: 50pm - Upper school boys' race  

The children will not be released until the usual pick up time. 

COMING UP and IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

Please Always Bring A Coat 
Please ensure your child brings in a named coat as we encourage children to go out at playtime and 

lunchtime to get some fresh air unless it is absolutely pouring down.  It is now autumn term and the 

weather is always unpredictable so a coat is always needed. 

500 Words Competition - Now Open! 
Every year, the BBC run a 500 word story competition. It is an opportunity for children to write a 

story with no more than 500 words. There are two age categories: 5-7 and 8-11 year olds. If your 

child wants to enter, all they need to do is write a story in 500 words or less!  

All children are encouraged to enter; spelling punctuation and grammar are not marked. It is all 

about the creativity! If your child would like to enter, details can be found on the BBC 

website. https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words 

Entries are to be submitted via the BBC website but please do bring in your story to school to share 

with your class teacher too. We would love to read them!  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words  

Good luck!Miss Day, English Writing and Phonics Lead  

 



Allergies – Mustard 
Twelve15 are the company that run the school dinners. The Food Standards Agency has issued an 

alert to say that people with a peanut allergy should not currently eat any products containing 

mustard, may contain mustard, mustard powder or mustard flour. This is because there has been 

some cross-contamination detected.  They are investigating this at the moment. As a precaution, 

while this is being investigated, they will not serve any dishes on the current menu containing 

mustard.  The Chef Manager (Emma Rodford) has been given guidance on affected dishes and 

replacement options.  Thank you.  

Your Donations and Help Needed For the New Rooms 
Our old computing suite has now been divided into a meeting room and a nurture 

room.  Unfortunately we have very limited funding so we are looking for some kind donations of the 

following items.  Do you happen to have one of the following in good condition but looking for a 

new home?  

• A very large flat screen TV for us to link to the class computer. 

• A couple of comfortable or occasional chairs 

• A small fridge 

• A disco ball  

• LED strip lights 

• A big gym ball 

Please contact the school office if you think you are able to help and maybe send us a photo of the 

item. 

We also need someone with great wallpapering skills and can spare us some time. 

Any of the above would be amazing to help us create this space. 

Thank you in advance. 

Kindest regards, Mrs Elliot, SENCO 

Grant Application Expertise Needed 
Do you or anyone you know have  grant application experience would be willing to support school in 

this way?  Please contact the School Office.  Much appreciated. 

Year Group Tea Parties - Dates for Your Diary  
Later this term are the Year group Tea Parties. For the Tea Party the children bring in donations of 

cakes and then have their books available to show you. The child will serve you tea and cake, and 

there will be another opportunity to meet the teachers and to mingle with other parents. The 

children usually sing a song that they have been learning in music and there is a brief talk from the 

head and deputy before the song. A lovely relaxed afternoon. Details to follow prior to the dates. 

Keep an eye on this newsletter. please access the school via the main office. 

The Tea Party dates are as follows:- 

• Year 3 - Wednesday 9th October 2024 at 2.00pm 

• Year 4 - Thursday 10th October 2024 at 2.00pm 



• Year 5 - Thursday 17th October 2024  at 2.00pm 

• Year 6 -  Wednesday 16th October 2024 - 2.00pm  

Open Day for Prospective Parents 
Would you like to visit our wonderful school, meet the Headteacher and get a personal tour with 

some of our pupils? We are holding two open mornings for prospective parents/carers this term. This 

is the perfect opportunity to tour around our amazing school with our prefects, see the classes in 

action, view the school at first hand and ask questions. There will be a brief presentation on arrival at 

10.15am and then a questions and answers session with the Headteacher at the end of your 

personalised tour.  

The tour is aimed at prospective parents planning to join us next year in Year 3 and this is an 

opportunity to see the school in action. The children will get a chance to meet their new teacher and 

see the school in the summer term if successful in gaining a place. If you have younger, pre-school 

children we appreciate that you may have to bring them on this tour however, please note that there 

are no crèche facilities. 

The dates are: 

• Tuesday 5th November 2024 - 10.15am - 11.30am 

• Wednesday 6th November 2024 - 10.15am - 11.30am 

Places are limited to 60 per day so please book early to avoid disappointment. 

If you are interested in booking the tour, please click on the following link and complete the form if 

you would like to attend. 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER4 

We look forward to seeing you. 

School Fundraising 2024-25                         
We have a fantastic PTA who raise significant funds for the school.  With their efforts, they are able to 

fund many resources. For example they have funded whole school experiences, outdoor benches, 

the outdoor classroom, musical instruments, the school library system licence as well as the annual 

Christmas pantomime to name just a few recent purchases. Please help at / attend the PTA’s exciting 

fundraising events during the year. 

Our own School Fund has also been a very important source of income over many years, providing 

funds to support other things, which have enriched the educational experience of your children 

including the recent refurbishment of our computer suite, converting it into two separate rooms and 

contributing to the fundraising for the all-weather surface.   

Funding is becoming tighter and finances are being squeezed.….we are expected to do more with the 

same – or even less. With staffing costs making up around 85% of an average school’s expenditure, 

balancing the budget while focusing on a broad and balanced curriculum is an ongoing 

challenge.  Your donations make a huge difference to the offer and experience we are able to provide 

for your children. 

How can you donate/help us this year?   

 
4https://forms.gle/SrK5weWgH53p9sCu7 



Please do consider donating to our School Fund – this can be done via Scopay - under WFJS 

Voluntary Contribution at the bottom of your Scopay screen https://www.scopay.com/wallacefields-

jun 

Also there are lots of other ways to contribute as well – these can be achieved while you are 

shopping! 

https://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools - you scan, ASDA donates.  The school has registered so 

please sign up and choose our school. 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/wfjspta - the PTA has registered. The retailers include 

Sainsbury's, Tesco, Amazon, Ocado, Waitrose, ebay, Argos, John Lewis, Aviva, thetrainline, Expedia 

and Thomas Cook to name a few. 

 

Thank you in advance for your help and continuing support.   

YEAR 3 

 

Year 3 - Homework Expectations 
The children have settled into junior school life really well and we are enjoying getting to know their 

personalities and interests! Last week, we started homework which involves a mix of writing tasks 

and online programmes. Unfortunately, the completion and return of this homework was a very poor. 

We appreciate that there has been lots of changes and plenty of things to get used to. However, we 

would really appreciate your support in completing the homework fully and with your support, we 

can have a greater impact on their progress in the classroom. 



Please allow your child a quiet space to work and ensure they complete the full time actually 

working  - not procrastinating or looking out of the window. This is all part of reinforcing concepts 

learned in school and preparation for life at secondary school. Homework is explained in detail and 

the work is a reinforcement not a stand alone task so they will know what to do and will hvae had it 

explained through to them. 

Homework is not optional or negotiable and forms part of the parent / school agreement when your 

child joined the school.   

As a reminder, the homework is: 

• TTRS - 10 games - set on a Monday and due the following Monday. 

• Spelling Shed - 3 games - set on a Monday and due the following Monday. 

• Mathletics - 1 task - set on a Wednesday and due the following Monday. 

• Handwriting - 1 written task in their book - set on a Wednesday and due the following 

Monday. 

• Reading - at least 3 reads per week - reading records checked on a Monday.  

This means all homework is due on a Monday. We have reminded the children that if they are 

struggling to log on, they should seek to speak to an adult in the week before the task is due. Thank 

you for all your ongoing support.  

Kind regards,  

Miss Day and Mr Taylor  



YEAR 4 

 



YEAR 5 

 

Year 5 River Walk – Thursday 3rd October 2024 
Year 5 are currently studying the journey of the river and its surrounding environment, we have 

organised a river walk and a visit to Bourne Hall to learn about the importance of the spring in Ewell. 

The trip is planned for Thursday 3rd October 2024 and we will be leaving school at 9.30am and 

returning to school at 3.00pm. Please note, pick up and drop off is as usual.  

This trip is completely free of charge. As we already have parental consent for local walking trips, you 

do not need to sign a permission slip. 

For the trip, all children will need: 

• A packed lunch 

• Water bottle (plus an additional drink for their lunch- no fizzy drinks/glass bottles please) 

• A waterproof jacket/coat 

• Trainers to change into at school in a carrier bag (the walk can get muddy in places) 

• A clipboard (if you have one) 

Children will be required to wear their school uniform and must bring a warm waterproof coat. 

They will change into their trainers once they are at school. 

Year 5 Marchants Hill Residential Trip 
We are now asking parents to pay the next instalment of £120 for the Marchants Hill residential trip 

on Tuesday 6th May to Friday 9th May 2025 and complete the Google form for permission.  The 



letter was sent out earlier this week with full details of the trip and the payment plan and please click 

here5 for the google form to give permission. 

YEAR 6 

 

Sports Crew Training on Wednesday 2nd October 2024 
Twelve Year 6 children have been selected for Sports Crew training at Leatherhead Leisure Centre 

on Wednesday 2nd October 2024 8.45am to 12.00pm. The children will spend the morning learning 

how to plan and run competitive sporting events at our school. This will be a fantastic opportunity 

for the children to develop leadership and teamwork skills through sports coaching.  

The children will need to wear their P.E. Kit and trainers and they will all need to bring a packed lunch, 

drink, a snack and their pencil cases.  Please can they bring their school uniform with them so they 

can get changed into that after the training and need to be dropped back into school by 

parents/carers. 

The Ambassador Elections 
The ambassadors nominate themselves and have now created there Google slides ready to present 

on Monday 30th September 2024, they present to the whole school. The children will then vote for 

two candidates to represent them and our school.  

 
5https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdo6PgaHIaKd7_MYjaeqCmO68IH_y2vMqM7Sv4Be-RAF-
3n1w/viewform 



Secondary School Open Days and Tests 
This term, some Year 6 children attend secondary school Open Mornings and some will be taking 

grammar school tests. Please contact Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk if you child will be 

absent for any reason including visits and exams.  

Please give us as much notice as possible so we can plan their teaching around these planned 

absences. Absence will be authorised for the visit or exam time only, so children should come into 

school before or after a visit or exam. Year 6 is an important time so it is vital that they miss as little 

curriculum time as possible. 

The headteacher does not authorise absence for ‘hot-housing’ or preparation for entrance exams 

and this will be marked as unauthorised absence and the absence record will be sent on to the 

next school. 

For information on Secondary School Open Mornings please contact the schools directly: 

• Rosebery - Open Mornings Friday 4th October, Tuesday 8th October or Thursday 10th 

October 2024.  

• Glyn - Open Mornings Tuesday 15th October 2024, Wednesday 16th October 2024, or 

Thursday 17th October 2024. 

• Blenheim - Open Mornings Tuesday 1st October or Wednesday 2nd October 2024 . 

 

Apply for Secondary School Place Before October Half Term 
From 1st September 2024 you can apply for a secondary school place.  Surrey County Council 

suggest you submit your application by 25th October 2024 as this is the Friday before the half term 

holiday. Closing date for applications is 31st October 2024. Please also find attached below a Surrey 

County Council leaflet with important dates for applying. 



 

 



PTA 

 



 

 



 

Happy Bag Collection 10th October 2024 9.00am 
Are you having a clear out at home? Please bring your bags in on 10th October 2024. 

Happy School Bag is an easy fundraising scheme that helps schools, clubs and other organisations to 

raise funds through the collection of pre-loved reusable clothing. They are doing a collection from 

Wallace Fields Junior School on 10th October 2024. Please drop off items by the school gate before 

9am on that day.  

Please keep any second hand logoed uniform and bring into school for the next uniform sale by the 

PTA. 

 



CLUBS 

Gardening Club Update 
Gardening Club was lots of fun on Tuesday. As well as doing some planting and digging they also did 

some nature photography. If you have any surplus gloves, trowels or gardening tools - please donate 

them to Wallace Fields Junior School Gardening club as they will be put to very good use.  

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Sign Up for Excellent Wraparound Care - JAG! 
JAG offers either end of school until 6pm or after clubs (4.30pm) until 6pm.  If you do not know 

whether your child has got into a club of their choice, JAG have recommended you book the full 

session and you can amend booking (up to 7 days before start of term) to the 4.30pm until 6pm slot 

on the days their child has a club. 

Please remember that JAG will take on children after their club at school (usually around 4.30pm)  - 

Kidsquest (at WFI) do not pick up after clubs so you must book JAG if you want your children to take 

part in after school clubs followed by wraparound care up to 6pm. 

 



 

 



REMINDERS and MORE INFORMATION 

Parents Handover to Staff at Morning Clubs and Wraparound Care 
Parents/carers must handover to staff at morning clubs such as dodgeball and tennis and JAG 

Wraparound Care.  Children must not be left alone in the car park. Some staff have found children 

wandering around the car park in the morning alone which is a safeguarding issue. If you are running 

late then call the club leader to make them aware and then wait with your child until a member of 

staff can take your child through to the club. The best way to avoid issues attending morning clubs is 

to allow a lot of time to be on time. The club leader waits for the majority at the main gate and then 

needs to go into school to start the club. Thank you for helping us keep the children safe. Parents 

picking up and dropping off at JAG are permitted to drive right into the staff car park (please drive 

extremely slowly). 

Please Label All School Uniform 
Please ensure all school uniform is clearly labelled.  If uniform is found then the Year 6 helpers make 

sure the item gets returned to the correct child. 

There are lots of items currently in lost property labelled with children who are no longer at our 

school which may be cause these items have been bought second hand and not renamed.  If lost 

they cannot be returned to their owner.  It was great to see so many people supporting the PTA 

second hand uniform sale on Wednesday 18th September. If you buy second hand uniform please 

use a permanent marker to delete old names or cut the old name tags out and clearly re-name with 

your child's name.   

Water Bottles Every Day 
Please send your child in with a water bottle every day. Bottles go on a  trolley that is kept with the 

lunchboxes. Please label the water bottle clearly. The water coolers and taps are available all around 

the school and opportunities to refill are build into the day and the children are reminded to refill 

their bottles at the end of break.  

Have Your Contact Details Changed? 
Make sure your details are up to date! Please contact the office if your contact details have changed 

this is extremely important to ensure we are able to contact you in an emergency. Email 

Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk6 with your updated contact details. Thank you. 

 
6mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



SAFEGUARDING 

 

ACHIEVEMENT 

Isabella's Incredible Singing 
Isabella recently took part in the EMSP Showcase Concert at The Mill Arts Centre in Banbury. Isabella 

performed as a soloist in 7 different numbers, ranging from vocally challenging ballads to comedy 

vocal numbers! She then also sang and danced her heart out in a large selection of ensemble 

numbers. The age range of this year's show was 7-60 years old, making Isabella the youngest 

performer on stage. She absolutely thrived - beautifully supporting, chatting and performing with 

everyone throughout the day long rehearsal and the evening concert. Her performances and work 

ethic were so strong that her singing teacher has awarded her a duet in next year's show, which 

we're all very excited to hear.  



 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

Wallace Fields Infant School Need Governors 

 

1 - Our main feeder school is Wallace Fields Infant School. We keep in close contact with them and they need governors. 
They are under the South Farnham Education Trust (SFET) and so they have separate governors and Trustees that oversee 

the school. If you are interested in becoming a governor for them please look at the details in this poster. 

Latest News about the SmartPhone Free Childhood 

  SURREY IS SECOND ON THE PARENT PACT LEADERBOARD    The parent pact leader board was 

published this morning. Within 2 weeks, across the UK, 35,000 parents signed the pact.     And 

Surrey came second on the leader board!!!     This is paving the way and helping parents to have a 

choice.      When you think you’re the only one, you feel like you have to get your child a 

smartphone. Not anymore! The parent pact helps: - Parents to see that they’re not alone - 



Headteachers to see that there is demand from parents to make a change - Politicians to see that 

there is a groundswell - Tech companies to see we want our kids safe Sign the parent pact here:   

https://surreyparentpact.smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/ 

Christmas Photo Sessions Available to Book 

 



 



Girl Footballers Needed 

 

Bourne Hall Poetry Competition 
Bourne Hall are holding a poetry competition for local children to write poems on what they like 

about the local area or a local place. These will be judged by the poet Ana Mclaughlin in the 

following age groups:   5–8, 9–12, and 13–16. If there is the demand, they may add a further older 

age group.  

The top three in each group will win a signed copy of her new anthology Heroes and Villains, which 

will be presented by the author at an event in October at Bourne Hall. Poems should be emailed to 

David Brooks at dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk7 or dropped off at the Bourne Hall reception desk by 

1st October 2024. 

Garden of Remembrance Ceremony: On 6th November 2024 at 11am, the Garden of Remembrance 

in Bourne Hall Park will be opened by the Mayor of Epsom and Ewell and local schoolchildren to 

honour and remember all those who died in the service of their country. Schools will be performing 

songs and poems and placing poppy crosses to remember the loss of servicemen and women in all 

conflicts.  

After this ceremony, the public can place their own crosses and tokens of remembrance.   If you 

would like your school to take part please contact me at: dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk8 

 
7mailto:dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk 
8mailto:dbrooks@epsom-ewell.gov.uk 



Bourne Hall Events 

 



 



Other Community Events 

 



 


